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Parliamentarian Report
D39 DECM of February 12, 2022

Itis my honor and pleasure to serve District Director Nancy Potts, DTM
and the District 39 Toastmasters for the 2021-2022 Toastmaster Year.

Be sure to check out page 21 of the February issue of The Toastmaster
magazine, for 3 members of D39 are mentioned as officers in the
“specialty club Toastmasters in the Kitchen’.

Many good articles in the February issue of the Club News Leader
Letter, including a Club Officer Self-Evaluation.

On January 14, 2021 had 7 sets of Board of Director Minutes made
available, that also included the actions taken at the Virtual
International Conference this past August.

Some important changes were made to Protocol 9.0, District
Campaigns and Elections, especially in #6 Campaign
Communications. Also major changes were made to campaigning for
International Office.

Protocol 2.3, Club Programs and Events, with respect to Club Coaches
had a major overhaul.

The Board also discussed revisions to “hybrid meetings and elections”.

Of course, the yearly revisions to the Speech Contest Rulebook were
made available.

As | have in the past reminded all Toastmasters, if you want to know
what’s happening “down the road” with the future of TM, the Board
minutes are available on the WHQ website from August 2010. The
latest Board Minutes that are available are from December 21, 2021.
Toastmasters Policy and Procedures are also available on the WHQ
website, for your reading pleasure. Read and become informed.
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Rick Sydor, DTM/PID
Registered Parliamentarian ~ Retired



